recipient and will join El Creston.

- d. Water hauling There have been 19 deliveries in June. new stickers for DMV
- i. Review of current needs and activities Ricardo reported that there is a huge amount of spillage at the City's standpipe when loads of water are picked up. The truck tune-up will be done soon. The new DMV license stickers for the truck should be here soon. The gas card request has been submitted by Ricardo for up to \$300 of gas per month. As a tax exempt entity we get .32 cents off per gallon.
- ii. Truck signage Ricardo and Bill Pyles are completing this project. Ric reported that the singnage on the truck has already generated a number of calls.
- e. Membership drive update/number of members There are currently 49 members with one without an application. There are continue to be a number of people who say they plan to join, but haven't done so. Joe also reported that a person who wanted to purchase a home on Mira Sol, had requested a letter for the bank from El Creston attesting that water delivery services are available to residents in this area whose wells have gone dry. The bank did not accept the letter as a remedy for a dry well and thus turned denied the loan to purchase the home.
- 8. **Adjourn** The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. The next regular El Creston Board meeting will be Thursday, August 2, 2012.

Respectfully submitted, Karyl Lyne, Secretary El Creston MDWCA